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MINUTES
WEST VIRGINIA BOARD OF EDUCATION

Capitol Building 6, Room 353

1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East

Charleston, West Virginia

January 8, 2020
I.

Call to Order


Following the welcome and Pledge of Allegiance, President David G. Perry called the meeting of the West Virginia Board of Education (WVBE) to order at 10:03 a.m. on January 8, 2020, in Capitol Building 6, Room 353, 1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East, Charleston, West Virginia.  

The following members were present:  President Perry, Vice President Miller L. Hall, Thomas W. Campbell (via telephone), Robert W. Dunlevy, F. Scott Rotruck, Debra K. Sullivan, Nancy J. White, and James S. Wilson, and ex officio Steven L. Paine, State Superintendent of Schools.  Members absent were Daniel D. Snavely and ex officio Sarah Armstrong Tucker, Chancellor, West Virginia Council for Community and Technical College Education, and Interim Chancellor, West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission.
II.

Approval of Agenda


President Perry called for a motion to approve the agenda.   Mr. Hall moved, and Mr. Rotruck seconded, that the agenda be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  
III.

Remarks from Governor’s Office, Legislative Leaders, and



Leaders of State Education Associations/Organizations

Mr. Fred Albert, President, American Federation of Teachers-West Virginia, addressed the Board regarding safe schools, reported that the Fund Our Future Campaign is going well, and emphasized being proactive during the session regarding the sustainability of PEIA.  Mr. David Gladkosky (distributed information), Executive Director, West Virginia Professional Educators Association, addressed the Board regarding the mission and goals of the Association.  Mr. Dale Lee, President, West Virginia Education Association, addressed the Board regarding safety, funding, substitute teachers, and the upcoming legislative session.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment Mc.)  Mr. Campbell joined the meeting.
IV.  

Delegations

Reverend Matthew S. Watts, Tuesday Morning Group and Charleston NAACP, addressed the Board regarding the discipline, suspension, and expulsion of minority and low‑income caucasian youth.  Mr. C. Bryan Daugherty (distributed information), Teacher for Students and Better Public Schools, addressed the Board regarding counselors and proposed changes to Policy 2510 social studies requirements.  Mr. Perry Bryant, West Virginians for Energy Freedom, addressed the Board regarding power purchase agreements.   Dr. Zach Garrett, Marshall Sports Medicine Institute, Ms. Jenny Johnson, President of the West Virginia Athletic Trainers Association and staff member at Marshall University, and Mr. Tom Belmaggio, Marshall Sports Medicine Institute, addressed the Board regarding proposed changes to Policy 5112.   (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment N.)  

It was announced that the recognitions portion of the agenda would take place on January 9.
V.

Consent Agenda


 President Perry called for a motion to approve the Consent Agenda. Mrs. Sullivan moved, and Mr. Dunlevy seconded, that the Consent Agenda be approved.  Upon the call for the question the Consent Agenda was unanimously approved.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachments A through H.) 
· Approved November 13, 2019, minutes  (Attachment A)
· Received West Virginia Department of Education (WVDE) personnel matters (Attachment B)
· Approved Employment of Substitute Teachers in Areas of Critical Need and Shortage policies for Calhoun, Greenbrier, Harrison, Jackson, Kanawha, Mercer, Morgan, Preston, Raleigh, Taylor, Tyler, and Wayne County Schools  (Attachment C)
· Approved West Virginia University’s addition of a Teacher-in-Residence Program with Greenbrier County  (Attachment D)
· Approved the response to the 2018-2019 Annual Report of the West Virginia Advisory Council for the Education of Exceptional Children  (Attachment E)
· Accepted the Medicaid Status Report for Fiscal Year 2019  (Attachment F)

· Approved the Career Technical Education: Credentialing Data effective February 2, 2020  (Attachment G)
· Approved the West Virginia Career and Technical Education Endorsement and Testing Manual  (Attachment H).
VI.

Break

President Perry called for a break at 10:59 a.m.
VII.

Call to Order


President Perry called the meeting back to order at 11:08 a.m.
VIII.

WVBE/WVDE Joint Strategic Plan


Mr. W. Clayton Burch, Associate State Superintendent (distributed information), presented the WVBE/WVDE joint strategic plan for the Board’s consideration.

Following discussion, Mr. Hall moved, and Mrs. Sullivan seconded, that the WVBE/WVDE joint strategic plan be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment O.)
IX.

Policy 4336, West Virginia School Bus Transportation Regulations,


Procedures, and Specifications for the Design and Equipment of School Buses


Mr. Tommy Young, Executive Director, WVDE Office of School Facilities and Transportation, assisted by Mr. Vic Gabriel, transportation consultant, and Mr. David Baber, state school bus inspector, presented Policy 4336, inclusive of the repeal of Policy 4334, West Virginia Minimum Requirements for Design and Equipment of School Buses, for the Board’s consideration.  

Following discussion, Ms. White moved, and Mr. Rotruck seconded, that Policy 4336, inclusive of the repeal of Policy 4334, be approved and effective 30 days from filing.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment I.)  Due to a technology issue, Mr. Campbell was disconnected from the meeting.
X.

Policy 5112, Athletic Trainers in the Public Schools of West Virginia


Ms. Michele Blatt, Assistant State Superintendent, Division of Support and Accountability, presented Policy 5112 for the Board’s consideration.  A number of audience members were called to the lectern to address questions regarding proposed changes to Policy 5112.

Following discussion, Mrs. Sullivan moved, and Dr. Wilson seconded, that Policy 5112 be approved and effective 30 days from filing.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  Mrs. Sullivan recommended that the WVDE form a committee to work with stakeholders to take up concerns regarding the safety of student athletes.  Mr. Dunlevy stated that the WVSSAC must be made a part of this discussion.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment J.)
XI.

Break

President Perry called for a break for lunch at 11:58 a.m.  Mr. Rotruck departed the meeting.
XII.

Call to Order


President Perry called the meeting back to order at 1:02 p.m.   

XIII.

Policy 5901, Regulations for Alternative Certification 



Programs for the Education of Teachers



Ms. Blatt presented Policy 5901 for the Board’s consideration.  


Following discussion, Mr. Hall moved, and Mr. Dunlevy seconded, that Policy 5901 be approved and effective 30 days from filing.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment K-1 and K-2.)
XIV.

Policy 5202, Minimum Requirements for the Licensure of

 Professional/Paraprofessional Personnel and Advanced Salary Classifications



Ms. Blatt presented Policy 5202 for the Board’s consideration.  Policy 5202 establishes the requirements regarding licensure of educators to work in the public schools of West Virginia, and is critical to the success of all students in the 21st century.  As changes occur in education certification and licensure, policy must be revised.  Mr. Campbell rejoined the meeting.

Following discussion, Ms. White moved, and Mr. Hall seconded, that Policy 5202 be placed on comment for 30 days.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment L.)

Upon further discussion, Mr. Hall moved, and Mrs. Sullivan seconded, that Policy 5202, when next amended (June 2020), be separated into two policies.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.    
XV.

WVBE Resource Committee Recommendations

Mr. Campbell noted the cancellation of the January 7 committee meeting and after conferring with committee members rescheduled the meeting for January 15 at 1:00 p.m. in the Board Room.
XVI.

WVBE Personnel Matters


Executive Session


Mr. Hall moved that the Board enter in executive session for a personnel matter as provided in W. Va. Code §6-9A-4(b)(2)(A) [personnel exception] and/or §6-9A-4 [matters involving attorney‑client privilege per Peters v. County Commission, 205 W. Va. 481 (1999)]. Mrs. Sullivan seconded the motion and upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  The Board entered into executive session at 1:26 p.m.  President Perry announced that no action would be taken in executive session.
XVII.

WVBE Personnel Matters (Continued)



Return from Executive Session


President Perry announced that the Board had returned from executive session at 1:51 p.m. and called for a motion to approve the Board’s personnel matters.  Ms. White moved, and Mr. Hall seconded, that the personnel items be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment M.)
XVIII.

Recess

President Perry recessed the meeting at 1:52 p.m. until 9:00 a.m. on January 9, 2020, in the same location. 

XIX.
Reconvene


President Perry reconvened the January 8, 2020, meeting on January 9, 2020, at 9:03 a.m., in Capitol Building 6, Room 353, 1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East, Charleston, West Virginia.  


The roll was called and the following members were present:  President Perry, Vice President Miller L. Hall, Thomas W. Campbell (via telephone), Robert W. Dunlevy, Debra K. Sullivan, Nancy J. White, and James S. Wilson and ex officio Steven L. Paine, State Superintendent of Schools.  Members absent were F. Scott Rotruck, Daniel D. Snavely, and ex officio Sarah Armstrong Tucker, Chancellor, West Virginia Council for Community and Technical College Education, and Interim Chancellor, West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission.
XX.  

Recognitions

The Board recognized West Virginia’s 2020 Teacher of the Year, Ms. Jennifer Schwertfeger, science teacher at Cameron High School (Marshall County). 
XXI.

West Virginia’s Voice:  Students


Board members provided information regarding contacts/meetings with students. Dr. Carla Warren, Special Assistant to the State Superintendent, is to include a record of findings in the Board’s listening tour final report.  Superintendent Paine suggested a larger sampling via a number of methods be conducted by the WVDE.  
XXII.

WVBE Member Updates

Mrs. Sullivan reported that the Communities In Schools Advisory Council will meet January 15.  Due to a technology issue, Mr. Campbell was disconnected from the meeting.
XXIII.

Superintendent Report


Superintendent Paine provided a brief update regarding the Transformative System of Support for Early Literacy, the West Virginia K-12 State Computer Science Plan, and the proposed increase of funding for the student backpack food program.  
XXIV.

Items for Future Meetings


Dr. Wilson requested mental health first aid for teachers, the effects of artificial intelligence on the workforce, and an overview of Advanced Placement® and dual credits be presented at a future meeting.  Vice President Hall took charge of the meeting and requested, in connection with the presentation of Policy 2510, that an overview of the Personal Education Plan be presented at the February meeting and requested further that a counselor be a part of this presentation.   
XXV.

Future Meetings



The next regular meeting of the WVBE will be held February 12, 2020, in Charleston, West Virginia.  The meeting will continue on February 13, 2020, if the agenda is not completed on February 12, 2020.
XXVI.

Adjourn

Mrs. Sullivan moved, and President Perry seconded, that the meeting be adjourned.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 10:30 a.m.


Minutes approved by the Board on February 12, 2020.



________________________________________________






David G. Perry, President



________________________________________________






Miller L. Hall, Vice President

Minutes were recorded by 

    Virginia M. Harris

  Secretary to the Board 
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